BOROUGH OF BARROW IN FURNESS

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE







  Meeting, Thursday, 5th December, 2013






  at 2.00 p.m. 

PRESENT:- Councillors Roberts (Chairman), Cassidy (Vice-Chairman), Hamilton, Husband, Opie, C. Thomson and M. A. Thomson.
21 – Apologies for Absence/Attendance of Substitute Members

Apologies for absence were submitted from Councillors Derbyshire, R. McClure and Maddox.
22 – Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 24th October, 2013 were taken as read and confirmed.

23 – Cultural Services
The Policy Review Officer provided Members with an update of the scrutiny review into Cultural Services.  

The work group had agreed the following Terms of Reference:-

1.
Gain a clear understanding of the leisure services the Council provided at its 3 core venues;

2.
Examine performance of each venue in terms of costs, income and number of users; 

3.
Establish what residents expected from its leisure services in terms of provision and cost; and

4.
Identify areas where potential improvements in performance value for money and public satisfaction could be achieved.

The work group had now visited the Park Leisure Centre, the Forum and the Dock Museum and discussed opportunities and issues with management and staff.  
The Dock Museum Manager had reported that the Museum was in the process of applying for Museum Accreditation.  If the application was to be successful then this would allow the Museum to apply for grants.
It was noted that the number of visitors had fallen at the Dock Museum from 75,000 in 2011 to 50,000 in 2013.  It was felt that this was a reflection on the restricted opening hours.

The Policy Review Officer would arrange for the Cultural Services Work Group to meet to discuss final details to incorporate into the report.
RESOLVED:- (i) That the information be noted; 
(ii) That the Policy Review Officer arrange a meeting for the Cultural Services Work Group; and

(iii) That a number of suggestions be included in the report including the Dock Museum opening on Bank Holidays, marketing the Forum as a Conference Facility and the possibility of introducing a Leisure Card Plus.
24 – Street Cleansing
The Policy Review Officer provided Members with an update of the scrutiny review into street cleansing.

The Council was currently developing a waste management strategy to provide direction for waste collection up to 2021.  The Council had engaged with Cumbria County Council and WRAP to obtain their views.  It was anticipated that WRAP would start to collect information using Kerbside Analysis Tools (KAT) during the week commencing 9th December, 2013 and that they would be in a position to report to the Council in the first quarter of 2014.

The level of complaints against the street cleansing service had been reduced to less than 10 per week and was being sustained at that level.  The main reason for complaints in recent months had been non-delivery of waste containers.  The Council now had an appropriate stock of all containers except brown bins.  Biffa had substantially cleared the backlog of container deliveries and the Council were now in a position where they should be able to deliver containers within 14 days.  It was anticipated that the Council would start taking requests for brown bins in the first quarter of 2014.

RESOLVED:- That the information be noted.
25 – Performance Management
The Policy Review Officer provided Members with the Quarter 1 and Quarter 2 performance figures for the current year and updated Members on the progress being made to update the Council’s priorities.
Key Performance Indicators

Table 1 below shows performance against a selection of existing indicators:- 
Local indicators

	Indicator
	Description
	Q2 2012/13
	Q2 2013/14
	Change

	9
	Percentage of Council tax collected
	57.05
	56.76
	

	10
	Percentage of NNDR collected
	59.88
	61.20
	


	12
	Average number of days sick per member of staff
	6.05
	5.37
	

	NI 191
	Kilograms of residual waste per household
	251
	268
	

	NI 192 
	% of waste recycled, composted
	40.4
	36.6
	

	
	Weight of waste recycled and composted
	5,685


	5,159
	


The Council Tax collection figure for 2012/13 was marginally lower than the same period in 2011/12.

The NNDR figure had increased compared to last year. 
The sickness figure had improved compared to last year. 

Residual waste per household had increased for the first time in seven years. 

The total waste collected had increased marginally indicating an increase in residual waste and a reduction in recycling.

The percentage of waste recycled was significantly lower and the tonnage was 9% lower which would impact on the future value of the recycling rewards.

The Deputy Executive Director would present the proposed Council’s priorities to the Executive Committee on 18th December, 2013.
RESOLVED:- That the information be noted.
The meeting closed at 2.25 p.m.

